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Newsletter 37 

8th July  2022 

   

 

The Summer Fair is back!  
 

We are so excited that the 
Summer Fair will be taking place  
this year.  
 

Join us this weekend on Sunday 
10th July, 12pm -3pm. 
 

We are looking forward to seeing 
as many families as possible to 
take part in all the fun activities 
that the Friends of Chase Lane 
PTA have planned.   

Joke of the Week 

 
 

 

Friends of Chase Lane Thank You 

Olive class swimming lessons continues next week Monday 1 1 th 
July through to  Friday 15th July. The children must arrive to school 
at 8.25am wearing their swim wear under their uniform.  

 

Please don't forget to send your 
child in with a clean dry towel, a 
£1 coin for the lockers 
(refundable) and of course clean 
underwear to put on after they 
have finished their swimming 
lesson.   

Olive Class Swimming Lessons 

Dates for the Diary 

Monday 11th July  Whole School Transition 
day  

 

Wednesday 13th July 8.00am - 8.40am Year 5 
Football Trials  

 

Friday 15th July Reception Aspirations Dress Up Day &  
Picnic  

 

Friday 15th July Nursery park trip 
 

Friday 15th July  6.30pm - 8.30pm Year 6 Leavers Disco  
 
Tuesday 19th July Year 6 Production - details to follow  
 

Wednesday 20th July Year 6 Leavers Assembly –details to 
follow 

 

Wednesday 20th July  Year 5 Picnic Chase Lane Park 
 

Thursday 21st July End of term - school closes 1 hour early 

Currency - the money that is used in a country. 
 

Example:  The Pound sterling (£) is the currency 
used in England. 

Vocabulary Corner  

Whole School Transition Day Monday 11th July 

Earlier today a Transition letter was sent out via 
SchoolPing with full details of our transition day 
taking place on Monday 11th Jul.  
 

Transition day is when the children get to spend some 
time in their new class for next year with their new class teacher. It 
is very important that your child arrives to school on time on Monday. 

The children who attended choir club this term have been working 
hard this term to learn the ‘Meadowsong’ and actions. The Meadowsong 
is all about encouraging a love of nature in children.  
This week, the choir took part in the mass singing performance of the 

Meadowsong with other primary schools in 
the borough. The choir performed outside 
Waltham Forest town hall with a live band 
to accompany them, which was very 
exciting!  
The children performed brilliantly and Miss 
Cushion was very proud of all of their hard 
work!  
Special thanks to all the parent helpers 

that came along to the rehearsal and the final performance to support 
the children. 

Meadowsong 

World Chocolate Day 

Yesterday Thursday 7th July was National Chocolate Day in 
the UK.  National chocolate day celebrates the day in 1550 
when chocolate was supposedly first brought to Europe. 

Here are some interesting facts about chocolate: 

Chocolate is made from the fruit of ‘Cacao’ trees.  The 
fruits are called ‘pods’ and each pod contains around 40 cacao beans.  The 
beans are dried and roasted to create cocoa bean 

Cacao trees can live for up to 200 years!! 

Chocolate has been around since ancient times. When we say ancient, we 
mean from the time of the Aztecs and the Mayans.  

Chocolate gets it’s name from the Aztec word 'xocoatl' that referred to a 
bitter and spicy drink made from cacao beans.  

In Mayan times, cacao beans were used as currency and considered to be 
worth more than gold dust. At one time you could pay for things with 
chocolate instead of money!  

70% of the world's cocoa beans come from four West African countries: 
Ivory Coast, Ghana, Nigeria and Cameroon.  

Milk chocolate was invented in Switzerland. 

White chocolate does not contain cocoa solids and so technically 
isn’t chocolate at all. 

Dark chocolate has lots of nutrients that are good for you. 

Women’s Euros 2022 

It's an exciting time for football fans as the 
Union of European Football Associations (UEFA) 
Women's European Championship 2022 is officially 
underway.  The competition started this week on 
Wednesday 6th July and continues through to 
Sunday 31st July. 
 

The UEFA Women’s European Football 
Championship (commonly known as the Women’s Euros) is a football 
competition that takes place every four years.   
 

This year, England will host the 2022 European Women’s Championship and 
it will be held at 10 different stadiums across England. The other stadiums 
hosting matches will be Brentford, Brighton, Leigh (Leigh Sports Village), 
Manchester City (Academy Stadium), Milton Keynes, Rotherham, Sheffield 
(Bramall Lane) and Southampton.  
 

As host, England will be joined by teams from 15 other nations across 
Europe and will compete to be crowned champions of Europe. 
 

The Women’s England football team are known as ‘The Lionesses’.  This 
week the Lionesses played their first match against Austria and won 1-0.   
England have made it to the final twice but never won the Euros. However, 
they have a new manager now and are playing really well as a team. On 
Monday 11th July England will play Norway and we wish them all the very 
best. 

Click the link below to views the latest Waltham Forest residents’ 
news:https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/
bulletins/31ef1ec 

Waltham Forest Residents’ News 

https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/31ef1ec
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/31ef1ec
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Chase Lane 2022-2023 School Calendar 

Parents are politely reminded to familiarise yourself with the term 
dates for 2022-2023 to avoid booking holidays during term time. The 
new term starts on Monday 5th September 2022 at the usual time of 
8.45am 

Waltham Forest Summer Reading Challenge 2022  

To celebrate the start of the Waltham Forest Summer Reading 
Challenge, the council will be holding launch parties. Waltham Forest 
Libraries are having not one but two amazing launch parties on: 
 

Saturday 9 July 2022 at Walthamstow Town Square, 10am - 4pm. 
Saturday 23 July 2022 at Fellowship Square,  10am to 4.pm 
 

There will be all different kinds of 
entertainment on each day such as 
bubble performers, balloon making, 
face painting and much more. 
 
Click the link below for more 
information: 
 

https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/
events/summer-reading-challenge-2022-launch-party-walthamstow-

OLIO is an app that connects neighbours with each other and with 
local businesses so surplus food can be shared, not thrown away. This 
could be food that is nearing its sell-by date 
in local stores, spare home-grown 
vegetables, bread from your baker, or the 
groceries in your fridge when you go away. 
For your convenience, OLIO can also be used 
for non-food household items too.  
 

Join millions of neighbours all over the world 
who are using OLIO to share more, care more and waste less. 
 

So if you want to help fight waste, help your community and save our 
planet, click the link below and download the app: 
 

https://olioex.com/food-waste-in/united-kingdom/london/ 

Mrs Canham, Outreach Worker 

Help Stop Food Waste 

Attendance 27th June - 1st July 2022 

Congratulations to the following classes for achieving the highest 
attendance percentage in their Year Groups over 96%.                                                                   

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

The minimum target for attendance each week as set by the 
Government is 96%. During the above period our overall school 
attendance was 92.9%.  

Year Group Class Attendance % 

Year 1  Ash 98% 

Year 2 Cherry 97.6% 
Year 3 Beech 96.3% 
Year 5 Eucalyptus 98% 

https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/events/summer-reading-challenge-2022-launch-party-walthamstow-town-square
https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/events/summer-reading-challenge-2022-launch-party-walthamstow-town-square
https://olioex.com/food-waste-in/united-kingdom/london/
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Community News  


